	
	
	



Minutes of the meeting of the Policy Committee held 
via StarLeaf Remote Meeting Platform on 10 June 2022 at 10.00 am
Present: Mr Lyn Cadwallader (Chief Executive Officer) Chair, Cllr. Mike Cuddy (Vale of Glamorgan), Cllr Derrick Pugh (Montgomeryshire), Cllr. Mike Theodoulou (Chair, One Voice Wales, Pembrey and Burry Port), Cllr. David Thomas (Pembrokeshire), Cllr Elwyn Evans  ,Cllr Glyn Morvan
In attendance: Mr Alun Harries (Development Officer), Ms Rachel Carter (Local Places for Nature Officer), Dr Catrin Jones (Policy Officer)
1. Apologies
Cllr Gareth Evans (Chair, Swansea), Cllr. Brian Grew,
Mr Lyn Cadwallader congratulated members on their election and that he was looking forward to working everyone. 
2. Election of Chair 

It was agreed to defer election of a Chair until the September meeting due to low attendance.
3. Election of Vice-Chair
It was agreed to defer election of a Vice- Chair until the September meeting due to low attendance.

It was agreed that Mr Lyn Cadwallader chair the meeting. 
2. Declarations of Personal Interests

There were no declarations of personal interest.

3. Minutes of the meeting held on Friday 11th March 2022
These minutes were approved and signed as a correct record of the meeting.

4. Matters Arising not on the Agenda
Wales Coastal Path – it was agreed to incorporate the concerns relating to coastal erosion due to increased footfall on the path in the One Voice Wales final response to the advisory group. 
5. Partnership Council
· A paper from the Partnership Council for Wales, ‘Shaping Wales’ Future’ was circulated with the papers for information. 

· The Chair and Cllr Mike Theodoulou gave a verbal report from the most recent meeting. The focus had been on the WLGA and work being undertaken on Covid recovery.  There were real concerns regarding the low level of funding in the post Brexit Shared Prosperity Fund (£50 million per annum) as compared with the EEC funds (£386 million per annum)  and a case was being made to the Westminster Government to increase this.
· It was reported that the Chief Executive was now a member of the Decarbonisation Committee.
· It was disappointing to note that a response was still awaited from the WLGA on how the Community and Town Council sector could work together with local authorities on placemaking and covid recovery.

· A very positive meeting had taken place between the Chair and Cllr Mike Theodolou with two senior civil servants at Welsh Government who were impressed with excellent work achieved by One Voice Wales as outlined in the Monitoring Report.  This would be circulated to NEC members. A positive way forward had been agreed to work in partnership with senior civil servants to present proposals to the Minister with a detailed business plan.  A timetable had been agreed to formalise the business plan by mid-July for a meeting with the Minister.  Concerns had been raised at the democratic deficit arising from the recent elections and the challenges facing local government.  In response to this some members noted concerns with the election process which had been held recently and also the importance of attracting the younger generation to participate in future.  It was agreed that One Voice Wales write to member Councils to seek feedback on the process inviting examples of good practice and areas of concerns.  
6. External consultations:

a. Consultation on second homes
A copy of the response prepared by the Policy Officer had been circulated. The Chair thanked Dr Catrin Jones for preparing the excellent response.   One Voice Wales recognised that the issue of summer and holiday homes was not experienced across Wales and that it was a complex and regional issue with no one simple solution.  However, there was a danger in localising variation of rates as introducing increased rates in smaller areas that local authorities could lead to a wave effect, moving problems to other areas. Reviews needed to be undertaken on an annual basis. This consultation was the last in a run of consultations regarding second homes. All our responses to the various consultations by the Welsh Government have emphasised the importance  of addressing all of the following issues:

• Taxation

• Registration of holiday accommodation

• Planning policy
The complexity of the issue was noted and that supply of affordable housing was a real issue.
.

7. Policy items for reporting:
The following policy areas were considered:
a. One Voice Wales and WLGA Joint Working
It was noted that OVW would be writing to the WLGA to take forward discussions on how work collaboratively on the following matters:

· Placemaking
· Covid recovery

· The digital agenda

Community and Town Councils had a key role to play as enablers with other agencies too.
b. One Voice Wales/Friends of the Earth update
One Voice Wales and Friends of the Earth were working together to produce a resource with ideas on what Town and Community Councils could do in the fight against climate change and nature destruction. A copy of the Policy Officer’s email to Community and Town Councils inviting examples of initiatives and actions being taken had been circulated. By working together and encouraging good practice within their communities, the sector could make a real difference across a range of areas.  A reminder email would be sent out as the deadline for response was 1st July.
c. Keep Wales Tidy – Litter Letter to Minister

d.  Ministerial Towns Actions Group:

A paper had been circulated for information, stating that the Welsh Government wished to work with the MTCAG to develop and publish a position statement on a shared understanding of the varied challenges facing town centres, namely:

· Economic
· Environmental

· Social

The approach being taken since the Senedd elections last year was different to that of the Town Partnerships model but the Chair was stilly lobbying for this model and the development of place plans within localities.  It was necessary to take a holistic view and there was an opportunity for OVW to put forward a case for action at a local level and the development of bottom-up place plans from Community and Town Councils.  It was agreed that the support of the NEC would be sought at its next meeting.
e. Save a Life Cymru

The Chief Executive was pleased to introduce Mr Phil Hill who had been in post as the Save a Life Cymru Officer since 1 April.   He had commenced working with Community and Town Councils who had a key role to play in the management of defibrillators.  The next step would be to seek and map out the location of defibrillators across all Community and Town Councils in Wales. A webinar was planned to give an overview of the programme of work intended over the two-year period of the post.  It was noted that upkeep and maintenance of defibrillators was an issue which needed resolving.  
f. Digital Officer Update

It was disappointing and of concern that Welsh Government was now undertaking a review to assess the need for the Digital Officer post, while it was considered by OVW to be a pivotal post, providing key support to Community and Town Councils needing technical support and also the upgrading of the OVW website.  There was no capacity in the team to undertake this work.  Welsh Government had written to ask OVW whether it needed a 3-year post or a specific resource.  A case would be made for a 3 year post at the meeting with the Minister in July. 
g. Pembrokeshire Project Officer 

The Chair reported that Mr Emyr Jones was working very closely with Community and Town Council and the next stage was focussed on the digital agenda.  A dedicated Digital Champion as a resource at County level was already in place to assist with this work. It was good to note that a number of Community and Town Councils in Pembrokeshire had become members of OVW since Emyr’s appointment.  It was noted however that three liaison meetings hosted by the County Council had been cancelled and that it would be good to have an update on this.  The Chair agreed to raise this matter with Emyr. The Pembrokeshire Area Committee was to be held on 28th June.    
h. Local Places for Nature Update

Ms Rachel Carter gave a verbal update on her work, which included acting in an advisory role for any query in relation to nature and biodiversity.  She had set up ‘Pethau Bychan’, a support group which was driving up standards in the sector and was a really positive development. Two large Local Places for Nature Lottery funded projects had been secured recently for Pontypridd and Betws.  Within a period of seven months, £200k worth of grants had been secured, which was a five-fold return on investment in the post and responses to further grant applications were awaited. Site meetings to visit projects in North Wales were going well.  
10. AOB
None. 
11. Date of next meeting
Friday 2nd September * 2022 via StarLeaf remote meeting platform
* Change of date from that announced at the meeting.
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